

# Wickersley Northfield Primary NEWSLETTER











28th September

Volume 5



#### **Parent Presentations**

White Woods

**Primary Academy Trust** 

In this half term we would normally invite all our parents into school for a welcome meeting with your child's class teacher. The purpose of the meetings were for you to find out more about the learning expectations for the year group that your child is now in.

Unfortunately, as everyone is aware in the current circumstances we are not able to invite anyone into school. Therefore, we are trying our best to find new ways around situations.

Last week all the teachers had time to find out more about recording a presentation/video and all year groups have put together a video to share with parents from their classes.



### Google Classroom

The videos will be on your child's Google Classroom to view. We will also email a link to the video's to parents own email this week.

We hope that you find the video presentations informative.

If you have any questions, please email the school email address: enquiries@wnp.wwpat.org

#### Space

Please, respect everyone's right to their own space and remember to keep socially distanced from other parents at all times.

Following the Government guidance we expect:

- Parents/carers from separate households to move around the school grounds following social distancing
- Parents/carers from separate households to line up for their child's class following social distancing expectations
- Parents/carers to leave their child at the wait here marker on the floor and ensure they maintain socially distanced from all the staff in school
- Parents/carers to move away from the classroom door and window as soon as their child has gone in the classroom to enable other parents to safely drop their child off
- Parents/carers not to move forward until there is space that allows this following social distancing expectations
- Parents/carers to keep their child with them in the line and when moving around the school site
- Parents/carers to email the school or teachers wherever possible to ensure the flow of pupils into and out of school can continue as we are aware many parents have to get to work in a morning.

We thank everyone in continuing to keep our school site safe and ensuring that we keep open to all our pupils.

## Parents Consultations

Again because of the current situation with COVID-19 we will be unable to meet with all parents in the traditional way this year and we are looking into having these meetings virtually.

Once we have found the best format for these meetings to take place we will inform you of the details and send out an electronic link for booking appointments with your child's class teacher.



#### **Gold Award**

A huge WELL DONE to the pupils below who have all achieved their gold award on Mathletics either during the lockdown period or in the summer holiday.

Olivia Bowns
Tyler Newey
Thomas Potts
Haris Rashid
Oliver Turton
Aaminah Shah
Daniel Wall
Maisie Woodcock

Keep up the great work everyone and I look forward to hearing of more pupils achieving their awards.